
Project Update: February 2016 
 
I have finished the ultrasonic data collection for 
aerial insectivorous bats’ assemblage in forest 
sites, in treefall gaps and in oil palm 
plantations. In both seasons, I got simultaneous 
recordings in all sites during the complete 
sampling period. In the first field trip (dry 
season), I obtained large amount of data, 
meanwhile in the second trip (rainy season), I 
got less data.  It is necessary to mention that 
seasonal rains were delayed until November 
2015. It is important to consider this for the 
discussion of the results.  
 
I have started to work on the arrangement of 
data for its analysis.  The next step is to give 
talks to children at primary school about the 
project and the importance of bats and its 
conservation. 
 
  
Looking for the best way to place the 
microphone. 


